PSO Meeting
April 22, 2019
Mary Woodward Cafeteria, 8:30am
Board Members:  Cody Melby, Cyndi Clere, Erin Buck, Kristi Sloan, Anna Dodds
Principal’s Report: Mr. Nihill gave updates on the walk-out on May 8th. A number of districts are closed. School would end 1 day later. We could use Beaverton subs if we did stay open but we will hear middle of next week if we close or not. If school year ended on Friday, teachers would have 1 day to clear out and then construction would begin. Because of construction, the school may change the school supply drop off. They are changing the back to school night to previous years with a presentation in main cafeteria and presentation in the classrooms. 
We do have a new safety officer for our district- his sole duty is cyber and school safety.  He will be starting next month at the district office and his children will attend Mary Woodward.
Our school budget is set in June and he has his eyes on numbers and amount of classrooms per grade level. So far 56 kinders have enrolled. 
March 2019 Minutes: The minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget: Cyndi Clere gave an update to our checking balance. We made $41,287.27 on the school auction. Family events made $1545 and specialty fundraisers made $6640 (dining out and scrip).
Book fair update: Danielle Smart said that since Tuesday once they opened up, that at lunch time alone they made $3000. They did order some OBOB books for next year’s competition, some adult books, and are able to make additional orders during the week to replenish supplies. Trickets are selling but some are walking away so they will glue down trinkets next year and kids can pick from the board which trinkets they want. Danielle has surpassed her goal in her first day selling. She has put in a lot of hours and would have liked more help. She will be selling during the cultural fair- that is her last night of sales.
Volunteer coordinator: Anna Dodds says she will make a signup for staff appreciation week. We also need to check in with the coordinator for our carnival and see if she’d like a signup or has reserved bouncy houses, or needs any additional assistance.
As a Pso, we will be voting in our executive board for next year in May. There was discussion who will be taking which positions. Cody will send a list of titles and their descriptions that he found in the volunteer coordinator google drive. Jen volunteered to draft an email inviting all families to our May Pso meeting and the big need to fill our board positions. Without an executive board, would our Pso disband? We have open slots for President, President Elect, Secretary and possibly Volunteer Coordinator.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Staff room Renovation: Shaun Stuhldryer passed out a handout about what could potentially be tackled with the staff room. Tackling flooring, no dishwasher, upgrade on fridges, possible new tables, curtains, update color scheme, address clutter, make room brighter, upsize microwave, and staff requests include real silverware, dishwasher, soap, coffee maker and a cleaner space to eat. There was a desire to speak with the auction committee on our final budget from the paddle raise, and then we could proceed. 

 
